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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the UKPHR Board held on 24th September 2015 

at 18c Mclaren Building, 46, Priory Queensway, Birmingham B4 7LR
Present:

Bryan Stoten (Chair), Claire Cotter,, Selena Gray, Jeremy Hawker, Linda Jones (Vice Chair), Richard Parish, Patrick Saunders, Viv Speller (by telephone) and Anne McMillan (Registrar). David Kidney, Executive Director, was in attendance.
Apologies:

Amanda Fletcher, Fiona Harris, Sue Lloyd.
1. Welcome
ACTION
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies for absence were 
received as listed in these minutes. There were no declarations of interest.

2. Minutes of meetings
The minutes of the Board’s previous Annual General Meeting held on 25 
September 2014 were agreed as a true and accurate record.
BS
3. Arrangements for appointment of Directors
The Board noted a paper presented by the Executive Director setting out the arrangements for appointing Directors. Arising out of the consideration of this paper it was agreed that JH should not be categorised as a lay member of the Board in the table contained in the paper.
DK
4. Appointment of Chair
BS vacated the chair and left the room while this item was decided. LJ chaired the item. RP proposed and LJ seconded that BS be appointed Chair and Director for a further term of 3 years. The Board unanimously agreed the appointment. BS returned to the room and resumed the chair.
5. Appointment of Vice Chair
BS proposed and SG seconded that LJ be appointed Vice Chair for a further one year. The Board unanimously agreed the appointment.
6. Appointment of Directors
6.1 On behalf of the appointment panel, BS reported that one application had been received in response to the advertisement of two vacancies on the Board. The applicant had been interviewed by an appointment panel comprising BS and PS with DK in attendance and the panel recommended the appointment of the applicant. The Board agreed to appoint Louise Wallace to be a Director for a term of three years. LJ requested that DK circulate the new Director’s CV to all Directors and for the new Director’s biographical details to be posted on UKPHR’s website.
DK
6.2  BS reported that he had discussed the remaining vacancy with a potential appointee and it was expected that an application would be received shortly. The Board agreed to consider the application once it had been received and the applicant had been interviewed by an appointment panel.

7. Registration Panel

The Board considered a paper from the Executive Director setting out arrangements for appointing a Chair and two Vice Chairs of the Registration Panel. RP proposed and SG seconded that Sue Lloyd be appointed Chair of the Registration Panel for a term of 3 years. The Board agreed the appointment. JH proposed and LJ seconded that Vicki Taylor be appointed Vice Chair for a term of 3 years. The Board agreed the appointment. DK reported that he had received one expression of interest in the second Vice Chair post but had not yet received a completed application. The Board agreed to consider the application once it had been received and the applicant had been interviewed by an appointment panel.

8. Amendment to Standing Orders

The Board considered a paper from the Executive Director and had before them a proposed amended set of Standing Orders. The Board approved the proposed amended Standing Orders but noted that it was necessary for the amended Standing Orders to be adopted only after they had been published to the Company’s members for a period of three months and that such publication had been made on 12 August. It was agreed to consider the matter of adoption of the amended Standing Orders at the Board’s meeting due to be held on 24 November.

9. Reports
9.1 The Chair presented the Annual Report 2014-15 for agreement and adoption, including within it the Chair’s written report for the past year. The Chair added verbally to his written report concerning the recent news that the Department of Health had announced that it no longer intended, at this point in time, to legislate by Section 60 Order for statutory regulation of public health specialists by HCPC. The Board accepted and adopted the Annual Report.

9.2 The Executive Director asked the Board to agree and adopt the annual accounts as set out in the Annual Report. However, the Board had queries concerning four matters contained in the accounts relating to staff salaries, redundancy costs, legal and professional fees and IT development costs. The Executive Director undertook to write to Directors to clarify these matters.
DK
10. Company membership

The Board considered a paper from the Executive Director and decided that creating classes of membership was not a priority for the Board at present. 

11. Any other competent business
None
12. Conclusion of the meeting
The Chair closed the AGM
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